

TOWN OF HARWICH, MA 02645

FINANCE COMMITTEE MEETING 
Harwich Community Center, Room #5
100 Oak Street

Harwich, MA 02645
Tuesday, March 21, 2017
MINUTES

Present:  Chairman, Jack Brown; Larry Ballantine; Noreen Donahue; Mark Ameres; Rich Larios; Laurie Gillespie Lee; Dana DeCosta; Jon Chorey, and Ed McManus joined the meeting at 6:47 PM.
Also Present:  Town Administrator, Chris Clark and Planning Board Member, Linda Cebula. 
I. Call to Order:  Chairman Jack Brown called the meeting to order at 6:32 PM. 
II.  Approval of Minutes:

February 28, 2017
Motion made by Larry Ballantine to approve the Minutes of February 28, 2017.    Seconded by Mark Ameres.  Vote: 7-0-1.
March 15, 2017
Motion made by Larry Ballantine to approve the Minutes of March 15, 2017 with insertion of address in header and correct page numbering.  Seconded by Noreen Donahue.  Vote: 7-0-1.

March 16, 2017

Motion made by Larry Ballantine to approve the Minutes of March 16, 2017 with insertion of address in header and correct page numbering. Seconded by Mark Ameres.  Vote: 8-0-0.

III. Reserve Fund Transfers – None
IV. Topics for Discussion and Possible Votes

1. The Petitions and Special Town Meeting Articles will be discussed, and voted on March 23st.

· Chris Clark distributed the following documents for discussion:

1. Appropriations

2. Administrative Budget for FY18

3. Statement of Tax Title Accounts

· Mr. Clark also said that he is meeting with both Harwich and Chatham School Committees this week and the Monomoy Budget may reduce some per Superintendent Scott Carpenter.  He also said that the BOS voted to remove Police and Fire hires from the budget.
· Mr. Clark also discussed the Saquatucket Harbor design is on hold because the project of $3M actually came in at $4M.  There is discussion of eliminating some items such as the café and replacing it with a snack shack to get back to $3M.

· Mr. Clark discussed the Statement of Tax Title Accounts.

· Noreen Donahue asked if a taxpayer has not paid taxes, is he able to purchase shellfish license, etc.  Mr. Clark answered, no.  Assessors follow up.

· Regarding Article #4 Town Operation Budget.  Voting postponed until March 28th.

· Regarding Article #42 on Enforcing Immigration Law.  Mr. Clark said that Ms. Dickinson the petitioner has requested that the Article be removed from the Town Warrant.  Mr. Clark spoke with Town Counsel and was advised that if she obtained signatures from all of the 23 people who signed the original petition, the Article could be removed before the Warrant is printed.
V. Announcements and Correspondence – None

VI. Old Business - None
.
VII. New Business – Voting of Articles
Article 42 – Enforce the Current Immigration Law

Motion made by Dana DeCosta to Indefinitely Postpone.  Seconded by Noreen Donahue.  Vote: 9-0-0.

Article 43 - Prohibit the Demolition of the West Harwich School

Voting postponed to March 28th.

Article 44 – Purchase and Install Historically Accurate Windows in the West Harwich School.

Voting postponed to March 28th.

Article 45 – Use of the Harwich Middle School for Town Owned Housing.

Voting postponed to March 28th.

Article 46 – Memorial Tree & Landscaping Funding for Cemetery Department.

Voting postponed to March 28th.
Article 47 – Departmental Revolving Funds Authorization.

Motion made by Dana DeCosta to Accept and Adopt Article 47.  Seconded by Ed McManus.  Vote: 9-0-0.

Article 48 – Establish Annual Revolving Fund for the Care & Maintenance of the former Harwich Middle School.

Motion made by Ed McManus to Accept and Adopt Article 48.  Seconded by Rich Larios.  Vote: 6-2-1.

Discussion:  Regarding Accounting (from what fund allocated).

Article 49 – Establish Annual Sidewalk Revolving Fund.

Motion made by Larry Ballantine to Accept and Adopt Article #49.  Seconded by Rich Larios.  Vote: 9-0-0.

Discussion:  Linda Cebula explained that the Planning Board cannot use the money in the Fund because it was not re-authorized.  (Revolving Fund $50,000 limit authorization).

VIII. Committee Reports - None
IX. Adjourn

Motion made by Dana DeCosta to adjourn at 7:30 PM.  Seconded by Larry Ballantine.  Vote: All in Favor.
Respectfully submitted by Board Secretary Marie Hickey
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